Delta Kappa Gamma Society International
Kappa Chapter Minutes

October 11, 2011

Kappa Chapter met Tuesday October 11, 2011 at the Shenandoah Valley Governor’s School in Fishersville. A social time preceded the meeting. President Scarlett Kiser called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and opened with a reading of “Sisters in Our Own Bond”.
The minutes of the September meeting were approved as distributed via email. Bobbi Poats gave the treasurer’s report and distributed copies of the report. A drawing was made for free meals for this year. All who had paid their dues by the time of the drawing were eligible. Dee Hoy was the winner.

Bev Wise gave the report for the membership committee. She noted that four nominations for membership had been received and that it was hoped there would be a fifth. Forms were included in the last newsletter. She also reported that a reinstatement letter is available and that anyone who has dropped their membership is able to rejoin the Society.

There was discussion about the mailing of newsletters and other emailed material from Kappa. A number of individuals have not been receiving mailings and others were unable to open attachments. Scarlett promised that she and Kay would work to rectify the problems.  Scarlett also urged members to check out the Kappa website and provided a demonstration of its features. The web address is www.iotakappachapter@weebly.com.
Several members shared their memories and experiences of having worked with Mary Pitsenbarger, a former Delta Kappa Gamma member from the area who recently passed away.

Members were encouraged to maintain contact with our Grant in Aid recipient. Martha’s contact information was included in the last newsletter.

The next Kappa meeting will be a dinner meeting starting at 6:00 p.m. at Third Presbyterian Church. Voting on new members will take place at the meeting. The focus of the program will be the Schools for Africa International project. Collection boxes are available for members to collect money at their schools or other venues. Contributions to Schools for Africa will be forwarded to International following the November meeting.

Dian Bennick, an instructor and trainer, presented the invigorating and very pertinent program “Use It Or Lose It”.  She described how vital it is to be able to “get up off the floor” and the physical fitness needed in the arms, back and hips to be fit to do this.  Using few materials and little time she demonstrated ways to be and stay active.
The meeting was then adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynne Carson, Secretary

